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November 1, 2010 

 

Jennifer Mull 

Mull Drilling Company 

1700 N. Waterfront Parkway #B1200 

Wichita, KS 67206-6637 

 

 

Re: Request for Closure 

 Three Tank Battery Locations 

 Cheyenne County, Colorado 

 

 

Dear Ms. Mull, 

 

Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) staff has reviewed the remediation documentation for 

these sites: 

 

 NW Arapahoe Tank Battery, Sec 32, T13S R42W, Spill Report #200100910, incident on 12/28/2006  

 Schuntz Tank Battery, Sec. 30, T13S R43W, Spill Report #1445894, incident on 6/17/2005 

 NW AU#2 Tank Battery, Sec. 25, T13S R43W, Spill Report #1230508, incident on 2/15/2005 

 

Based on review of this information, COGCC requires no further action at this time at these locations. 

 

For future reference, beneficial re-use of contaminated soil on-site is not allowed until COGCC Table 910 standards 

have been met by treatment.  Please refer to the May 1, 2009 COGCC Amended Rules Series 900 as necessary for 

requirements regarding spill reporting, remediation and sampling guidelines.   

 

If you require any additional information, please call me at 303-894-2100, ext 5114. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 
Nancy K. Prince for 

Steve Lindblom, 

East Environmental Supervisor 

 

Cc:  

 Debbie Baldwin – COGCC Environmental Manager 
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